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DENR Mimaropa Region <mimaroparegion@denr.gov.ph>

URGENT REQUEST FOR CERTIFICATION

1 message

Office of the Mayor <mayor@sanvicentepalawan.gov.ph> Wed, Nov 23, 2022 at 5:41 PM
To: R4B CENRO Roxas Palawan <cenroroxaspalawan@denr.gov.ph>
Cc: mimaroparegion@denr.gov.ph, R4B PENRO Palawan <penropalawan@denr.gov.ph>

22 November 2022

COMMUNITY ENVIRONMENT AND NATURAL RESOURCES OFFICER
PABLO L. CRUZ
Department of Environment and Natural Resources
Roxas Community Environment and Natural Resources Office	
Sandoval St., Barangay 3 Poblacion
Roxas
<cenroroxaspalawan@denr.gov.ph>

	 Subject: Urgent request for a certification

Dear CENRO Cruz:

	 This pertains to the impending arrest of forty innocent informal settler families (ISF) residing in Purok Mangingisda that
is within a portion of the public forest that was complained of by one Jo-Ann Beronilla Achurra who presented herself as the
successor to the expired Certificate of Stewardship of one Maximino T. Beronilla.

	 Complainant made it appear that the DENR permitted the transfer by way of inheritance or succession of the Certificate
of Stewardship of one Maximino T. Beronilla in 2003 following the death in 2002 of the latter grantee. Likewise, complainant
claims that after its expiration in 2009, the DENR granted her a new or extended her so-called inherited Certificate of
Stewardship.

	 For the guidance of the CENRO, we wish to inform you that it is the position of the Municipal Government that the filing
of a complaint with the Prosecutor’s Office for unlawful occupation under PD 705 without any endorsement from the DENR
and the Municipal Government should not prosper as the same would result to the eviction of the ISFs without due process
and is in contravention of Section 11, Article II and Section 10, Article XIII of the 1987 Constitution, Republic Act Nos. 11201
and 7279 and the Advisory of the Commission on Human Rights on the Right to Adequate Housing and Humane Treatment of
Informal Settlers.

	 In view of the claim of the complainant that the Certificate of Stewardship was transferred to her by way of succession
in 2003, may we urgently request a certification if indeed the Certificate of Stewardship was transferred to her
pursuant to then effective DENR DAO No. 98-45 as of 2002-2003 or that she was ever granted a new or
extended Certificate of Stewardship after its 2009 expiration pursuant to the applicable DENR DAO effective
as of said year.

	 Trusting in your most favorable consideration.

	 Thank you and best regards.
	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 Very truly yours,

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 AMY ROA ALVAREZ	 
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Disclaimer:


The
information contained in this communication is intended solely for the
use of the individual or entity to whom it is addressed and other
parties authorized to
receive it. It may contain confidential or legally
privileged communication. If you are not the intended recipient, you
are hereby notified that any disclosure,
copying, distribution or taking
any action in reliance on the contents of this information is strictly
prohibited and may be unlawful. If you have received this
communication
in error, please notify us immediately by responding to this e-mail and
then immediately delete it from your system. Opinions contained in this
e-
mail or any of its attachments do not necessarily reflect the opinions
of the Agency.


